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Tuesday 1 August 2006
ST.GEORGE-ACCI BUSINESS EXPECTATIONS SURVEY

Business Conditions Good but Profits Falling

The June quarter 2006 St.George – ACCI Business Expectations Survey found that business was confident and expecting sound growth over the next 12 months. Investment continued to grow at record levels while sales were sound. However, profits declined over the June quarter. Selling prices rose modestly, while the rate of growth of wages moderated. Employment continued to expand and expectations show that business will continue to create more jobs over the next quarter.

Mr Peter Hendy, Chief Executive, Australian Chamber of Commerce and Industry, commented:

“Despite the large increase in prices in the June quarter this survey confirms that underlying inflation is more moderate. Business supports the use of interest rates to keep inflation low and stable. While interest rates are a cost to business, inflation is also a cost and it is important that we achieve a balance between the two. The Australian economy remains on track and the rate of investment confirms that conditions should continue to improve, especially as the investments being made now come on line and provide more output and jobs.”

Mr Steven Milch, Head of Economic Research, St.George Bank commented:

“The pick up in business confidence, which is now close to the highest level in 12 years, is another indicator of the improved pace of activity in the economy.  The flip side of this, however, is further upward pressure on interest rates.  One area of disappointment in the survey is in export conditions, which are at a relatively modest level.  At least business investment is running strongly, raising the hope that it will add to the export potential of the economy.”

For further information:

Peter Hendy
Chief Executive, ACCI
02 6273 2311 / 0419 422 650

Brett Hogan
Director of Communications, ACCI
03 9668 9950 / 0407 273 884

Steve Ryan
Chief Economist, St.George
02 9320 5535 / 0411 106 879

Steven Milch
Head of Economic Research, St.George
02 9320 5264 / 0417 213 398

Important notice:

The information contained in the Survey has been prepared by ACCI and is intended for general use only. The St.George Group and ACCI take no responsibility for any reliance on the information or views expressed in this media release by any third party.
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